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Department of State 
Washington, 27th December, 1847. 
 
Sir: 
 
 I have the honor to acknowledge the receipt of your note of the 17th ult:, requesting, on 
behalf of your Government, that the vessels of the squadron of the United Sates on the Pacific 
station, might be directed to abstain from entering the ports and harbors of Peru not open to 
foreign commerce.  A translation of the same having been communicated to the Secretary of the 
Navy, I have the honor to enclose a copy of a letter from him to this Department on the subject, 
dated the 24th instant, from which it will  
 
[Page Break] 
 
be perceived that the wishes of the Government of Peru have been complied with. 
 I avail myself of this occasion, Sir, to offer to you renewed assurances of my very 
distinguished consideration. 
 

James Buchanan 
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